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ROTARY INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION NEWS

READING BETWEEN THE LIONS LITERACY
PROGRAM

Volunteers needed each week on Tuesday or Friday
mornings at 9:30 to read children’s books to Pre-
Schoolers.  Read for about 20-30 minutes. 

The Family Y -
Veterans Memorial Blvd.

601-268-0808
Call Dan Kibodeaux or

sign up at lunch meetings
or email

dan@Unitedwaysems.org
call 601-545-7141

January Reading Volunteers Needed!

President Robert Cummings, Jr. presided over the
meeting.

Thanks to Scott Hummel, who gave the invocation,
and to Gene Owens who led the Club in the Pledge
of Allegiance. Robert then led members in the Four
Way Test. Thanks to today’s greeter, Jaclyn Adams.

Sean Priebe introduced today’s guests and visiting
Rotarians.  Wally Babbidge visited as a guest of
Aime Spears, Rusty Edwards was a guest of Lucy
Parkman, Chase Munro and Gordon Broom were
the guests of Bill McLeod, and Mike Ratliff had as
his guest Katherine Nugent.

Robert reported on the recent Mid-Year Meeting
held at PRCC on 1/14/12, noting that the
Hattiesburg Club was well represented. They heard
reports from various clubs from around Mississippi
and Southeast Louisiana, revealing a lot of talent
from within the membership. Hattiesburg won the
International Club Achievement Award.

Steve Ramp then introduced today’s guest speak-
er, Ellen Bourdeaux, Director of the Friends of
Mississippi Public Broadcasting. A native of
Meridian, Bourdeaux assumed her position with
MPB in May 2011, but she has been a dedicated
fan and viewer of the network for the past 33 years.

Bourdeaux said when it comes to Mississippi
Public Broadcasting, people often think only of a
limited selection of programs but she said the net-
work has grown and evolved into much more than
that today. She handed-out information pamphlets
to illustrate much of the current programming
offered by the network.

There are three main facets of MPB: television,
radio, and education. Among the focus points of
MPB’s mission are economic development and
emergency management. MPB serves as the com-
munication arm for the Mississippi Emergency
Management Association (MEMA), including
invaluable assistance following the catastrophe
resulting from Hurricane Katrina.

In addition to emergency notifications, MPB is also
well known for its news, music, and educational

broadcasting. The news programming alone
recently won three distinguished Edward R.
Murrow Awards. Other unique features offered by
MPB include Masterpiece Theater, Prairie Home
Companion, Downtown Abbey, and of course the
well known children’s programs such as Sesame
Street, The Electric Company, etc.

Think Radio and Music Radio have developed
quite a large following, with four hours of classical
music per weekday and a variety of talk shows with
interesting and engaging topics such as health and
medical, financial, inter-personal relationships,
pets, children, nature, cars, and comedy, plus many
others. Pertinent documentary subjects are also
covered, including obesity and weight manage-
ment, healthy eating habits, and the importance of
continuing education.

Currently staffed with 123 employees, MPB relies
heavily on public support to function. Fundraising
events are typically held every spring and fall to
generate the much needed funding to stay on the
air. Some examples of the cost to air programs are
$252,000 per/year for The Morning Edit ion,
$16,000 per/year for The Prairie Home Companion,
and $20,000 per/year for local weather, which is
currently sponsored by Blue Cross/Blue Shield.

Bourdeaux said research has shown that MPB con-
tinues to be very well received in the Hattiesburg
market and recent surveys indicate that 65% of
MPB viewers and listeners have college degrees.
She said MPB is not just relevant, but essential to
Mississippians.  “We are YOUR public broadcast-
ing network.”

MARK YOUR CALENDAR

Jan 24 Osher Lifelong Learning Institute

Jan 31 Randy Price & Co - 
History of Hattiesburg Retail

April  17 Night In Italy - Southern Oaks

MINUTES FROM 1/17/12

���� ����	���
 ����	���


����
�������
������

��	
�
������


�
�
�������
������

����
��������
������

�
�
��������
������

��� �

���!! "����#�
���	

����
�������$
������

� 
���#
���

�
�
������%�
������

����
������%&
������

�
�
������%$
������

����
��������
������

Read more about this story at rotary.org


